



Minutes of the Building Committee

GHS Music Instructional Space and Auditorium Project

Date:

February 1, 2011
Location:
Staff Development Room, Havemeyer building
Attendees:
Committee Voting Members – Robert Brady, Leslie Cooper, Aris Crist, Leslie Moriarty, Joe Ross, Sandy Waters, Jackie Welsh.    

Ex-Officio –  Sid Freund, Peter Robinson, Bob Kavee

Other – Kathy Cowles from Perkins + Will, Ty Tregellas from Turner, Jeff Spector, Bob Lichtenfeld, Susan Chipouras, Neil Bouknight
The meeting was called to order at 7:35 a.m. by Joe Ross, Chairman.
MOTION:  A motion was made by Sandy Waters and seconded by Bob Brady to approve a payment of $100,709 to Perkins + Will representing progress payment representing cumulative completion of 40% of Construction Documents, change order #1 and reimbursable costs ($669.21).



VOTE:

7 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Bob Brady and seconded by Leslie Cooper to approve a payment of $10,000 to Turner Construction Co. for construction management services for January plus a previous month plus $5,041 for reimbursable expense.



VOTE:

7 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

MOTION:  A motion was made by Leslie Moriarty and seconded by Bob Brady to approve a change order for survey work at GHS for existing building placements, which should not exceed $1,700.


VOTE:

7 – 0


MOTION APPROVED

It was discussed that the Committee has a net credit of $427.50 with Heagney, Lennon & Slane LLC which will stay on account for additional needs with land use filings.

Other cost items:

Discussions about the building permit fee are continuing with the Town.  The estimated cost o the permit is $345,000, but the fee was waived by the Town for the Police building.  The Town Planner has confirmed that the new Zoning Permit Fee is waived for Town projects.

State reimbursement range is being calculated for this project.  The calculations show that GHS including the anticipated new construction is within allowable square footage guidelines.  Turner will provide the calculation of ineligible costs which are part of the reimbursement calculation.  The BOE will file an ED-049 for the project and will proceed with preliminary meetings with the State’s BSF department.  The steps in this process include a prep meeting (which can be done now), submission of detailed documents, a PCT (which determines if plans are acceptable for review), review of those plans (to be done by the State or, if will take more than one month, can be done with local review by an approved outside contractor under authority of Greenwich building department), BSF reviews results of review prior to granting approval to bid the project.
Greenwich Building Department requires a structural peer review in advance of building permit application.  Proposals are being sought.

Architect presented the following issues:

· proposed change to the location of the firewall in the auditorium to address unanticipated cost implications from the previous design.  Design reconfigures back of house spaces.  Committee agreed with the change.

· increased cost for design and construction of additional rigging due to need to move right and left auditorium speakers for some performances.  Committee asked for sketch to understand issue. 
· design issues of having only 1 metal stud wall versus the other 3 CMU walls in auditorium.  Committee asked to see drawing to understand issue.
· need for test pits to determine exact position and grades of Science building.  Committee agreed with request.

· existing gym entrance will remain as the main gym entrance.  
· Committee agreed the new bathrooms can serve as alternate handicap bathrooms for the gym.  The Architect identified the 
· outstanding issue of who is tasked with designing the changes to the Vocational classrooms (P+W or Fuller D’Angelo on behalf of BOE).  There is about $200,000 of construction cost estimate to modify these spaces.

The next regular meeting will be Tuesday, March 1, 2011 at 7:30 a.m. in the Staff Development Room at Havemeyer.  A motion was made and approved to adjourn the meeting at 9:10 a.m.
 Respectfully submitted,

Leslie Moriarty




Joe Ross
Clerk






Chairman
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